TOWN OF CARROLLTON
MONTHLY MEETING
May 17th, 2022
 5:00PM 
Municipal Complex

640 Main Street

Limestone, NY  14753
Present: Supervisor Bob Rinfrette, Councilman Ralph Bottone, Councilman Dan Newbury, Councilman Jay Little, Councilman David Barger, Town Clerk Julie Carlson, PB Chair Wendy Johnston, Bookkeeper Keli Rounsville. Councilman Newbury excused due to Emergency @ 5:15PM.
Not Present: CWO/S1&2 Maintenance Ricky Dixon, Hwy Superintendent Mike Fox. 

 Town Attorney Eric Firkel. 
Also Present: Town Residents: Tyler Robinson, Don Jacoby, Bonnie & John Spry. 
Supervisor Rinfrette called the Meeting to order at 5:00PM directly followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Motion made by Councilman Bottone, seconded by Councilman Little to accept April Monthly Minutes as written. All voting yes, Motion carried. 

Motion made by Councilman Barger, seconded by Councilman Little to pay bills presented. 
All voting yes, Motion carried.

2022 Bills Presented 



· General   $18,713.09 v#87-106
· Highway $14,579.82 v#49-66
· Sewer 1   $     115.28 v#6
· Sewer 2   $  1,239.74 v#38-46
· Water    
     4,660.06 v#37-43
Capital    $-0-
       Total     $39,307.99
Checks Received:

   
 $   300.93 Town Clerk's Acct-April Sales
 
   6,410.00 Justice Michael Soper-Fines Collected for April
     
   4,029.00 Rental Income 
 80,494.17 Catt. County Sales Tax -1st qtr. 2022
      
      120.00 Planning Board Banner
     


   2,289.72 Tax Collector interest/penalties-final payment from 2022 season
   Total $95,013.82
Monthly Written Reports:  The Town Clerk, Rentals Report, Hwy Report, Justice Soper Report, Dog Control, CEO Report were distributed and reviewed. 
Correspondence: 1) Dan Martonis, Catt. County Real Property Director 2) Resignations of Bookkeeper-Keli Rounsville, CEO/Building Inspector and Electrical Inspector Lance Jobe, Dog Control Officer Angel Yeager, and Town Assessor -Sue Putt. 
The Board reviewed the letter and information packet from Dan Martonis regarding the Assessor position becoming vacant. The packet provided benefits of using the County for the Town Assessor. The Board discussed and stated they want to go with Town Resident-Lynn Case Jr.  who is interested and willing to be trained for the position. 
Motion made by Councilman Bottone, seconded by Councilman Newbury to accept the resignation of Bookkeeper Keli Rounsville effective 07/31/2022. All voting yes, Motion carried. 
Motion made by Councilman Newbury, seconded by Councilman Bottone to accept the resignation of CEO/Building Inspector and Electrical Inspector Lance Jobe effective 05/15/2022.All voting yes, Motion carried. 

Motion made by Councilman Little, seconded by Councilman Bottone to accept the resignation of Dog Control Officer Angela Yeager effective immediately. All voting yes, Motion carried. 

Motion made by Councilman Little, seconded by Councilman Newbury to accept the letter of resignation and retirement of Town Assessor Sue Putt effective June 20, 2022.All voting yes, Motion carried. 
Bookkeeper Keli Rounsville stated she is not planning on leaving the Town until the new Bookkeeper is hired and ready. She will help out if needed after her resignation date is required. She recommended the position be advertised as 20-30 hrs. per week not 15-20 hrs. per week. She also stated that if there was someone interested in position but not for all of the duties, she would consider staying on to do a portion of the work. However, if there is someone to fill the entire job duties then she will be done. Supervisor Rinfrette stated he has 2 resumes for the position. Councilman Little stated that he believes Supervisor Rinfrette makes the choice as to who he is comfortable with, and is confident with because it is his bookkeeper. Supervisor Rinfrette stated he would sit down and call each for interviewing. However, Councilman Little stated the Financial Books should be audited. This should be done after each bookkeeper vacates the office as well as the Supervisor. The Board agreed. 
Councilman Dan Newbury expressed interest in the Dog Control Officer position and stated he has verified that he can hold this position along with being Councilman for the Town. 

Motion made by Councilman Little, seconded by Councilman Bottone to appoint Dan Newbury to fill the term of the Dog Control Officer effective immediately. All voting yes, Motion carried. 

Bids for 641 Main Street: Hurd’s Construction is the only bid received. The ad ran for 3 days in the Olean Times Herald in April. Gave until May 16th 3PM to receive. 
Motion made by Councilman Bottone, seconded by Councilman Little to award Hurd’s Construction the job. 
Bidding at $$161,839. Hurd’s availability to begin is in the Fall 2022.

Highway Dept. Mike Fox-not present provided his monthly report for April.  Town Clerk Carlson reminded the Board that the Town wide Clean-up Day is scheduled for Saturday, May 21st from 8am-12pm. Drop off at the Highway dept.
Clerk Carlson provided the information she researched on the company that Mike Fox stated he would get the name of. It is called Artisan Sign and Design located in Peru, NY. The information provided sign styles and who to contact to design and come up with a price. Councilman Bottone stated that Cousins of Duke Center designed the sign out in front of the Complex. He said they were reasonable and that Mike Soper would have the contact information. 
CWO Rick Dixon: not present. Town Clerk Carlson provided the 2021 Annual Drinking Quality Report that Rick had completed and submitted to State and County. Clerk Carlson reported she has posted it on the Town website, Complex Bulletin Board, and in Post Office and LVFD Fire Department. Reports are printed and being prepared to mail to all water customers. 
Clerk Report:

Rentals: Clerk Carlson provided the Rental Report to date. 1) Parts R Us is 3 months behind, still not satisfied with former water issues, etc. But pays monthly around the same date. 2) Received the rent from the Bradford Raptors Football League for 2021 Locker storage, but still need to get the Liability Insurance for this year gym use and football field use, and Locker Room Storage for equipment. 3) Rm 205 R. Swick was renting month to month, however he has not for April and May. He turned his keys back in for side door and room. 4) Karen Fox has moved out of garage at old municipal building. Window has not been replaced in front door, she stopped by and said side window was broken during move and was calling Councilman Little about it.  April rent has not been received to date. 
Clerk Carlson requested to set a date for the Town-wide Garage Sales for July 9th weekend.  She stated the LVFD Car Show is on July 10th along with Chicken BBQ. This will make it a full weekend for the Town. Board confirmed July 9th weekend. Clerk Carlson asked to get word out, maybe we can get more events for the day. 
Clerk Carlson reported the calls for Building applications. She told the Board that at this time she is telling them to fill out application and return to my office so we have it readily available for Code Enforcement/Building Inspector. 
PB Chair Wendy Johnston: Wendy provided the Board with the PB Meeting for May.  Stated the brackets are on the way to start hanging. Hwy Superintendent Mike Fox is helping to arrange for a bucket truck to hang. She stated they are still looking for one, the one usually used to be out of commission. Don Jacoby stated he may have a contact and will get back to her on it. 

The Planning Board has been reviewing copies of the Town Ordinances 
Wendy also stated she called Graham’s to fill the 6 planters in Town for Memorial Day. Councilman Bottone thanked her for stepping in and helping out. 
New Business: 
Councilman Bottone addressed the Board to give Supervisor Rinfrette a monthly phone contractual of $30.00. He stated with all the calls he receives and returns he should be reimbursed. 

Motion made by Councilman Barger, seconded by Councilman Little for Supervisor Rinfrette to have a $30.00 per month phone contractual. All voting yes, Motion carried. 
Vacancy of Code Enforcement/Building Inspector-Supervisor Rinfrette stated he put a message into Ed Jennings, but he had a return call from him as of yet. Councilman Little stated he would make some phone calls to other Towns to see if there is any interest in taking our Town on additionally. Clerk Carlson stated she had made contact with the Catt. County Civil Service and they do not have a list at this time. They needed to put in a request with the State to set up a test for it. PB Chair Wendy Johnston stated there is now a test date set. 
Open Forum:
Bonnie Spry inquired about the code and property maintenance problems on Paton Drive if we don’t have a Code Enforcement Officer? Supervisor Rinfrette stated that some the stuff is in court. He addressed the issues and also stated that he felt that Lance was doing his job, he did the notices, when they did not comply then they went to court. 
Tyler Robinson asked who was responsible for the Court/Judges. The Board stated the Judges are elected. Robinson asked if the Code and Judges are communicating with each other on the issues. Rinfrette explained the process. He also stated he know that Soper and Jobe did talk recently on the phone about the appearance tickets. Spry’s and Robinson questioned the time line to address issues at code level and court level. 
Councilman Bottone suggested to the Board that he and Councilman Little meet with Lance Jobe. He stated they could meet with him once a week to see where he is with property maintenance and building permits. The Board agreed that it would be a good idea. 
Old Business:

Old Municipal Building -roof update. Supervisor Rinfrette advised the Board he contacted Top Choice and they will be coming in June to do the job. Hurd will be able to start in Fall. Councilman Little said they would be able to get the Town Clerk moved over there after roof is done, ceiling is painted and few minor things completed. Discussion of the Court, and the floor for the Court room. Councilman Little stated the floor is buckled. The quote included a new floor. 
Clerk Carlson asked the Board if they came up with the list for 3 blighted properties for the Land Bank at Catt. County. The Board provided their input. Clerk Carlson stated she would return the questionnaire.

Motion made by Councilman Little, seconded by Councilman Bottone to adjourn the Regular Monthly Meeting at 6:30PM. All voting yes, Motion carried. 

Motion made by Councilman Little, seconded by Councilman Bottone to go into Executive Session for Personnel. All voting yes, Motion carried. 
Motion made by Councilman Bottone, seconded by Councilman Little to adjourn Executive Session at 6:50PM.
All voting yes, Motion carried. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Julie Carlson-Town Clerk
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